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From	the	Editor’s	Desk…

I	like	Susan	Blake’s	photo	on	the	cover	this	month.	It	shows	a	perfect	Morgan	driving	day	in	Canada!	It	is	sunny,	crisp,	
and	there	is	snow	on	the	local	mountains.	Tops	down	and	what	more	could	you	ask	for?


The	sad	news	of	Queen	Elizabeth’s	death	overshadowed	everything	else	this	month.	Our	condolences	go	out	to	the	
Royal	Family	and	we	each	will	have	many	memories	from	either	meeting	her	in	person	or	through	the	media.	She	
was	undoubtedly	the	greatest	Monarch	of	all	time	and	all	of	our	lives	are	better	for	her	leadership	and	warm	
messages	of	hope,	compassion,	tolerance,	and	cheer.	God	bless	her	soul.	


This	edition	has	a	tribute	to	the	Queen	focussing	on	her	time	as	a	Princess	during	World	War	II.	She	was	a	radio	
announcer	but	wanted	to	contribute	more.	She	finally	got	permission	and	became	a	driver	and	mechanic.	She	could	
change	a	tire	and	reportedly	tuned	SU	carburettors.	Next	in	our	Famous	People	with	Morgans	section,	we	highlight	
our	new	King	Charles	III	when	he	was	a	Prince	and	toured	the	Morgan	factory.	


Laurel	Gurnsey	wrote	an	article	this	month	that	ties	into	the	posh	and	decorum	we	
learn	from	the	Royals	and	other	nobility.	This	article	is	on	etiquette	and	it	makes	you	
reflect	on	how,	particularly	on	the	west	coast,	we	have	let	the	evolution	of	etiquette	
go	in	some	unusual	ways.	Lots	to	think	about	here!


Our	events	this	month	were	light	with	one	breakfast	drive	and	several	Morgans	
taking	part	in	other	clubs’	events.	Many	of	our	members	were	away	or	tied	up	with	
family.	Life	does	get	in	the	way!	


I	read	a	comment	the	other	day	I	quite	enjoyed.	It	said,	“Morgans	are	for	life,	not	
just	Sundays.”	So	very	true!

Happy	reading	and	safe	driving!
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Copyright	©	2022	by	PACIFIC	MORGAN	OWNERS	GROUP.																																																																						
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Submitting	Material	for	Publication:		Email	content	to	the	above	address.		Deadline:	10th	of	the	month	of	publication	or	by	special	
arrangement	from	the	editor.	Ask	for	an	extension,	you	will	most	likely	get	it!
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Disclaimer:		While	we	make	an	effort	to	ensure	that	material	presented	in	the	Morgan	Link	is	accurate,	neither	PACMOG,	nor	its	
directors,	or	the	authors	can	be	held	responsible	for	any	inaccuracy	or	error	in	any	article	or	advertisement.	It	is	up	to	the	readers	to	
satisfy	themselves	that	any	technical	or	other	advice,	solution,	method,	material,	product	or	service	is	right	for	them	and	their	vehicle.	


Respectfully,                                                   
Steve Blake
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Keeping	in	the	theme	from	last	month’s	column,	I	need	to	
remind	you	that	we	need	change	in	our	leadership.	We	have	
to	have	a	slate	of	candidates	by	December	1st,	so	we	can	
make	the	appropriate	announcements	prior	to	our	AGM	in	
February.


While	I	realize	that	all	clubs	are	having	a	challenge	getting	
people	to	step	up	and	become	board	members,	I	believe	that	
there	are	a	number	of	members	out	there	either	too	shy	or	
just	waiting	to	be	asked	to	help	out.	Let	us	make	that	happen	
this	year.	Remember,	none	of	the	positions	are	life	
appointments!	We	need	change,	fresh	ideas,	and	new	blood	
to	carry	on	the	leadership	and	management	of	our	club.


This	year	there	are	crucial	positions	that	must	be	filled	by	
others.	The	Chair’s	position	is	only	for	three	years	after	which	
they	have	to	step	aside.	The	current	Chair	is	coming	to	the	
end	of	the	three	year	term.	The	Treasurer	has	been	in	
position	since	the	clubs	inception	and	for	many	years	with	
the	previous	club.	She	has	been	trying	to	step	aside	for	a	
couple	years	and	this	year	will	definitely	be	her	last.	The	
secretary	had	to	be	taken	on	by	a	non-board	member	and	
she	agreed	last	year	to	one	final	year	that	will	coincide	with	
the	end	of	term	for	the	Chair.	Other	Directors	haven’t	
committed	one	way	or	the	other	yet	but	there	are	most	likely	
opportunities	available.


Think	about	joining	the	team	because	if	we	are	not	able	to	fill	
these	positions,	the	club	will	die.	We	can	not	continue	under	
the	Society	Act	without	people	in	position	and	we	cannot	do	
our	banking	without	a	treasurer	and	people	with	signing	
authority.


Please	consider	and	talk	to	one	another	to	see	who	would	
like	to	help	out	and	keep	our	club	alive.


Stay	safe!


PACMOG	Directors

Chair,	Editor


Steve	Blake


sblake@telus.net

Vice	Chair,	Webmaster				
Tom	Morris


tomm8847@telus.net

Events																								
Ken	Miles	
kengmiles@telus.net

Communications																						
Chris	Brunt-Tompsett


cabt@shaw.ca


Island	and	Inland	
Liaison																						
Jane	Cowan	
janecowan@shaw.ca


Treasurer																											
Pat	Miles


pat_miles@hotmail.com	

Membership,	Regalia		
Brian	Nixon


nixon.b@outlook.com

Chair	Report	-	September	2022

By	Steve	Blake,	Chair

New	Members


Alan	and	Lavonne	Resnik

1983	Morgan	4/4
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Editor’s Note:  I received this photo from Jacques Gallien and it made me think of our club. There are a couple 
driving the way forward, the executive pulling on the rope, the Island group is on top of the wall, the lady on 
the left represents our overseas members, the fellow on the far right represents the out of town members, and 
the crowd on the left bank are all the rest of the members supporting and cheering on.


At the AGM in February, we have to get some of these people to change positions! Bring your gloves and 
Wellies!

PACMOG	Pulling	Together!
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This	month’s	cover	photo	was	taken	by	Susan	Blake	on	a	
Dewdney	Trunk,	Mission	drive.

Contributors

Thank	you	to	the	following	people	for	contributing	
articles,	photos,	ideas,	or	opinions	to	make	this	magazine	
a	success.


Susan	Blake,	Dave	Doroghy,	Andrew	Smith,	James	Gilbert	
(MMC),	Valentin	Tanase,	Jacques	Gallien,	Gary	Bell,	Laurel	
Gurnsey,	Roger	Mulloy,	Sarah	Taylor,	Jon	Moss,	Alan	
Resnik,	Chris	Brunt-Tompsett,	Lori	Van	Houten	Frick,	
Howard	Jewell,	Chris	Allen,	Chris	Bright,	Stephen	Lindsay,	
Dennis	Glavis,	John	Beskeen


PACMOG	Constitution:


The	 purpose	 of	 the	 society	 is	 to	 encourage	 the	
restoration,	preservation	and	enjoyment	of	all	Morgan	
Motor	 Company	 vehicles.	 The	 group	 will	 foster	
communication,	cooperation,	education	and	recreation	
among	 all	 members	 by	 holding	 regular	 monthly	
meetings	 as	 well	 as	 drives,	 social	 events,	 shows	 and	
other	events	related	to	cars.	By	doing	this	we	can	enjoy	
the	 company	 of	 other	 enthusiasts	 and	 share	 our	
passion	 with	 members	 of	 the	 public	 as	 well	 as	
PACMOG	members.

Non-voting	member	attending	
Board	Meetings	as	Secretary


Susan	Blake

susanblake@telus.net		


PACMOG	is	affiliated	with:

The	Morgan	Sports	Car	Club	(MSCC)	UK

The	Morgan	Sports	Car	Club	of	Canada

The	Morgan	Historic	Register

British	Car	Council	Inc.


Insured	with	Aviva	Insurance	Company	of	Canada	
through	Arthur	J.	Gallagher	Canada	Limited

Markham,	ON		L6G	1C3


mailto:susanblake@telus.net
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Queen	Elizabeth	II

(April	21,	1926	-	September	8,	2022)


It	is	with	great	sadness	that	we	acknowledge	the	death	of	our	Monarch,	Queen	Elizabeth	II,	who	was	also	held	
the	role	of	the	Queen	of	Canada.	A	lot	has	been	said	in	the	media	in	the	past	days	so	we	won’t	repeat	it	all	
here.	The	focus	of	this	remembrance	is	her	dedication	to	service	even	before	she	ascended	to	the	throne.


As	Princess	Elizabeth,	during	World	War	II,	she	gave	radio	broadcasts	but	yearned	for	much	more.	With	bombs	
falling	in	London,	she	wanted	to	do	her	part	in	an	active	role	with	the	armed	forces.	Her	parents,	King	George	
VI	and	Elizabeth,	the	Queen	Mother,	would	have	nothing	to	do	with	it	saying	that	no	female	members	of	the	
Royal	Family	ever	belonged	to	the	military.


After	a	year	of	“discussion”,	the	King	finally	relented	and	allowed	Princess	Elizabeth	to	join	the	Auxiliary	
Territorial	Service,	a	branch	of	the	British	Army	that	employed	women.	The	ATS	provided	work	such	as	cooks,	
postal	workers,	rocket	data	processors,	drivers	and	mechanics.	Princess	Elizabeth	chose	to	be	a	driver	and	
mechanic.	The	Associated	Press	dubbed	her	“Princess	Auto	Mechanic.”	The	King	ordered	that	she	not	be	given	
special	treatment,	although	she	was	allowed	to	sleep	at	Windsor	Castle.	She	took	and	passed	a	driving	course	
for	large	trucks	and	was	trained	in	mechanics.	She	remained	in	service	until	after	the	end	of	the	war.	God	bless	
the	former	“Princess	Auto	Mechanic”,	the	one	who	dedicated	her	life	to	our	service,	Queen	Elizabeth	II,	and	
may	she	Rest	in	Peace.
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Famous	People	with	Morgans

By	Steve	Blake


King	Charles	III


It	is	only	fitting	this	month	that	the	famous	person	with	Morgans	we	highlight	this	month	is	our	new	King	Charles	
III.	When	he	was	Prince	Charles,	the	Prince	of	Wales,	he	toured	the	Morgan	Motor	Company	factory.	This	was	
back	on	June	7,	2022.	The	following	article	that	appeared	in	the	Malvern	Gazette	records	that	event.


Charles	Takes	a	Spin

By	Sarah	Taylor


Prince	Charles	took	a	spin	in	a	Morgan	car	when	he	visited	the	renowned	company	yesterday.	The	heir	to	the	
throne	got	behind	the	wheel	of	a	red	+4	and	sped	off	round	the	premises	as	delighted	onlookers	waved	him	on.


The	Prince	of	Wales	was	given	a	whistlestop	tour	of	the	prestigious	car	company	by	current	chairman	Charles	
Morgan.	The	firm	was	established	in	1909,	He	was	particularly	impressed	by	the	company’s	best-known	car,	the	
Morgan	3	Wheeler,	even	suggesting	to	Mr	Morgan	that	
he	was	interested	in	one	in	indigo.


As	he	left	the	factory	the	Prince	praised	all	that	he	had	
seen	on	the	day,	saying	to	Mr	Morgan:	“I	congratulate	
you.	You	set	a	good	example	for	British	manufacturing.”


Highlights	of	his	visit	included	unveiling	a	plaque,	being	
presented	with	a	Morgan	teddy	by	Angela	Hymas,	visitor	
centre	manager,	to	pass	on	to	the	Duke	and	Duchess	of	
Cambridge,	and	pressing	the	louvres	into	the	bonnet.

He	also	met	a	good	number	of	the	company’s	177	staff	at	
the	Pickersleigh	Avenue	site,	including	some	of	the	
newest	and	oldest	staff	members,	who	all	help	to	
produce	more	than	1,300	cars	each	year.


Apprentice	Sam	MacKintosh,	aged	19,	from	Malvern,	was	one	of	the	lucky	ones	who	got	to	chat	with	the	Prince	
and	demonstrate	his	work	in	the	factory.	
He	said:	“It	was	really	good.	I	enjoyed	it.	“I	
showed	him	how	we	form	the	rear	wheel	
arches	within	the	laminate.	I	will	say	to	
people	I	met	the	future	king.”																																																																																								


Lee	Minton,	aged	27,	from	Worcester,	
who	works	at	the	factory	alongside	his	
parents	Anita	and	Nick,	is	another	
apprentice	who	got	to	chat	to	the	Prince.	
He	said:	“He	was	easy	to	talk	to.	He	
seemed	interested	and	was	asking	
questions.	I	explained	about	the	Life	Car	
and	how	it	is	put	together.”


												(Malvern	Gazette	photos)


Lee	Minton	with	Prince	Charles
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Long-	serving	staff	member	Martin	Cole,	who	also	worked	alongside	his	father	and	brother	at	the	factory,	said:	
“He	mentioned	the	fact	my	family	have	worked	here.	My	father	for	52	years,	my	brother	for	25	and	me	for	36	
years.	He	said	it	was	unusual	to	have	such	a	long	history.”	Following	which	the	Prince	said:	“I	hope	I	haven’t	ruined	
it.”


After	the	royal	visitor	had	departed	for	his	train	Mr	Morgan	said:	“I	think	it	went	excellently.	I	think	he	really	
enjoyed	seeing	British	manufacturing	at	its	best.	He	was	particularly	impressed	with	the	Life	Car	and	its	zero	
emissions.	He	mentioned	his	own	Aston	Martin	runs	on	white	wine.


“I	think	he	really	enjoyed	the	experience	of	seeing	a	car	from	start	to	finish.	He	did	remember	in	1969	asking	for	a	
Plus	8	to	be	demonstrated	for	him.	He	has	expressed	a	real	interest	in	the	three	wheeler.	We	were	extremely	
honoured	to	have	such	a	high	profile	visit.”


																		Mark	Cerrone	with	Prince	Charles																																			Prince	Charles	signing	the	Visitor’s	Book											
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On	the	Road!


This	section	highlights	Morgan	cars	spotted	on	the	road	or	parked	in	scenic	locations.	

Send	in	your	photos!


New	member	Alan	Resnik	with	his	1983	Morgan	4/4	(ex-Dave	Wellington)

Jon	and	Dawn	Moss	out	for	a	summer	drive!
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Grandparents	Jon	and	Dawn	Moss	with	grand-daughter,	Robyn,	below.	1960	Morgan	Plus	4.
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Breakfast	Drive

By	Chris	Brunt-Tompset


If	someone	could	explain	to	me	how	the	weather	works	here		in	BC	or	why	did	it	have	to	rain	on	Friday	morning?		
Just	kidding!	Lived	here	all	my	life	there	is	no	way	to	explain	BC	weather	except	to	enjoy	what	you	get.	Thank	you	
all	for	coming	out	for	breakfast	on	Friday	the	three	intrepid	Morgans	of	Clint	and	Jennifer,	Colin	and	Tom	and	
Elaine	and	the	two	daily	drivers.	Jon,	we	missed	you	hopefully	we	will	see	you	at	the	next	drive.	The	breakfast	was	
a	nice	relaxed	way	to	spend	time	together	and	hear	some	great	stories	and	about	some	awesome	projects	in	the	
works.	We	are		thinking	of	doing	another	Breakfast	Drive	in	October	stay	tuned	for	more	information	.


(Steve	Blake	photos)
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August	and	September	Outings

By	Steve	Blake


Not	everyone	remembers	to	take	photos	when	they	are	out	in	their	Morgan!	I	am	trying	to	capture	as	much	as	I	
can	and	the	following	are	some	of	the	drives	we	have	done	with	other	Morgan	or	OECC	club	members.	If	you	
have	photos	of	drives	you	have	been	on	over	the	summer,	please	send	them	to	me	with	a	word	or	two	so	I	can	
publish	them	in	one	of	the	upcoming	Morgan	Links.	


Stewart	Farm	Picnic


Each	year	the	Old	English	Car	Club,	of	which	many	of	us	are	members,	has	a	picnic	at	the	Historic	Stewart	Farm.	It	
was	a	very	nice	sunny	day	and	the	mosquitos	did	not	bother	us.	It	was	nice	to	see	new	members	and	some	non-
members	who	just	heard	about	it	from	a	face	book	posting.	(Steve	Blake	photos)


Stewart	Farm	House	and	Blake’s	1991	Plus	8	-	David	and	Barbara	Gray	-below	-	and	their	1969	Morgan	4/4	above
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Cruise	for	the	Shore


Cruise	for	the	Shore	is	a	charity	event	that	takes	place	in	North	Vancouver.	It	is	a	two-day	event	that	entails	a	drive	
and	barbeque	on	Saturday	and	a	car	show	on	Sunday.	The	drive	took	us	from	the	Capilano	College	to	Furry	Creek	
on	the	Sea	to	Sky	Highway.	We	returned	to	Capilano	College	for	the	barbeque.	Thrifty	Foods	provided	the	food.	
Over	$80,000	was	raised	for	the	Canadian	Cancer	Society.	(Steve	Blake	photos)
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Fish	and	Chip	Night	at	Garry	Point


Every	September,	the	Old	English	Car	Club	hosts	a	fish	
and	chip	night	at	Pajos	at	Garry	Point.	Those	who	know	
better,	arrive	early	to	get	seats	at	the	picnic	tables	and	
some	prefer	to	snag	their	fish	and	chips	from	Dave’s,	a	
competitor	about	three	blocks	away.	It	was	great	to	
watch	the	commercial	fishing	boats	heading	out	to	try	for	
halibut	or	sockeye	salmon.	(Steve	Blake	photos)
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Out	of	Range!


Here	are	some	more	photos	submitted	by	Lori	Van	Houten	Frick	from	the	Mog	50	held	at	the	Mimslyn	Inn	in	
Luray,	Virginia.	
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Downtown	Market	Classic	Car	Show

By	Howard	Jewell
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Bleeding	Your	Brakes	and	Giving	Blood

By	Dave	Doroghy


	

I’ve	always	been	intrigued	with	the	expression	
“bleeding	your	brakes”.	It	sounds	a	bit	macabre.	Why	
is	it	that	we	“change	our	oil”	and	“top	up”	our	
transmission	fluid,	but	we	“bleed	our	brakes”?		An	
interesting	opening	premise	for	on	an	article	on	
Morgan	automotive	maintenance?	Perhaps,	but	here	
comes	the	even	more	clever	segue.	I	recently	gave	
my	100th	donation	of	blood.	We	staged	a	little	event	
in	the	parking	lot	of	Canadian	Blood	Services	on	Oak	
Street	with	family	and	friends,	and	it	garnered	a	bit	
of	publicity.	It	was	a	lot	of	fun	and	we	even	racked	up	
some	much-needed	blood	donations.	Steve	Blake	
noticed	a	newspaper	article	about	it,	and	was	kind	
enough	to	send	me	a	short	congratulatory	note,	just	
as	I	was	wondering	what	to	write	about	for	my	next	
Dorg’s	Morg	column.	

	

So,	I	figured	hey	why	not	try	and	tie	Morgans	and	
blood	donations	together.	It	is	not	that	much	of	a	
stretch	when	you	consider	that	the	premier	car	event	
of	the	season,	the	ABFM	takes	place	just	up	the	
street	every	year	from	Vancouver’s	main	blood	
donation	centre	on	Oak	Street.	And,	giving	blood	is	a	
bit	like	the	bleeding	your	brakes	in	that	it	doesn’t	
take	that	long	and	is	worthwhile	and	safe.	


Giving	blood	takes	about	an	hour	and	you	don’t	get	
your	clothes	dirty.	Unlike	bleeding	your	brakes,	it	is	
not	messy	and	does	not	leave	a	slick	of	greasy	fluid	
on	the	ground,	and	they	even	serve	you	snacks	and	
tea,	coffee	or	fruit	drinks	after.


Editor’s	Note:


We	have	a	challenge	coming	up!	How	many	pints	of	
blood	can	we	donate?	Are	you	up	for	this	challenge?

Stay	tuned	for	Dave’s	great	idea.	Read	on!
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I	have	never	bled	my	brakes	so	am	a	bit	reluctant	to	do	it.	Call	it	or	fear	of	the	unknown.	It	is	the	same	with	giving	
blood.	Many	people	who	have	never	given	have	some	apprehension	and	may	be	a	bit	hesitant.	At	the	event	that	
we	had	a	few	weeks	ago,	several	first	timers	came	out.		At	any	rate	where	is	this	all	leading?	Usually	after	three	
paragraphs	of	my	long-winded	ramblings,	readers	of	this	column	have	a	bit	of	an	inkling	of	its	intent.

	

OK,	so	after	I	got	the	note	from	Steve,	I	got	to	thinking	the	Club	is	often	looking	for	interesting	places	to	drive	or	
things	to	do.	How	about	driving	to	Canadian	Blood	Services	location	on	Oak,	meeting	there	in	the	big	parking	lot	
and	making	some	donations?	


I	have	learned	that	Covid	has	knocked	the	wind	out	of	their	donations	and	nationally	they	are	down	about	
100,000	donors.	I’ll	help	organize	it	and	if	we	had	half	a	dozen	cars	show	up	it	would	be	a	huge	success.	Heck	I’d	
be	happy	with	three.	It	would	make	a	cool	visual	of	our	cars	parked	out	in	front	of	the	clinic	covered	with	red	
balloons	like	I	did	with	mine.	


I	have	noticed	that	most	of	the	drives	that	the	club	organizes	have	cute	names	that	often	use	alliteration.	I	have	
been	racking	my	brain	trying	to	come	up	with	a	catchy	name	for	this.		If	we	were	a	Bentley	Car	Club	it	would	be	
easy.	It	would	Bentleys	for	Blood.	But	catchy	names	aside,	if	there	is	any	interest	whatsoever	contact	me	or	Steve.	
If	we	get	a	few	people,	I	can	drum	up	some	publicity	and	what	a	great	photograph	it	would	make	to	have	our	
elegant	beautiful	cars	parked	in	a	row	in	front	of	the	blood	donors	clinics	at	32nd	and	Oak.	I	think	it	is	a	bloody	
good	idea!	Of	course	any	red	Morgans	that	decide	to	participate	would	get	priority	parking.


(Photos	submitted	by	Dave	Doroghy)
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Morgan	-	What’s	in	a	name?!!

Eat	your	heart	out,	Jacques	Gallien!

Above:		Melanie	in	a	Morgan	in	Morgan	Creek	(Chris	Allen	photos)


Below:	Morgan	(named	after	the	car)	in	a	Morgan	(Steve	Blake	photo)
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Thanks	to	Malcolm	Scanlan	for	these	ads.	Now	you	can	see	why	I	wear	flat	caps!
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Cosworth	—	The	Upstart	That	Dominated	F1

By	Chris	Bright


The	name	Cosworth	is	familiar	to	most	car	people	of	a	certain	age	--	an	age	that	includes	me.	I	must	admit,	the	
association	with	Ford	made	me	believe	that	it	was	some	special	project	division	created	by	the	powers	that	be	at	
the	Blue	Oval.	However,	Cosworth	is	a	true	underdog	story	that	started	as	a	scrappy,	upstart	engine-building	shop.

The	firm	grew	to	produce	the	indisputably	greatest	engine	in	Formula	One	history,	and	perhaps	the	best	engine	
anywhere,	full	stop.	The	Cosworth	DFV	transformed	Formula	1,	by	building	a	crate	engine	that	topped	all	others,	
including	Ferrari.	During	its	reign,	the	Cosworth	DFV	powered	customer	cars	to	155	F1	World	Championship	wins,	
making	it	the	third	most	successful	engine	manufacturer	overall.


The	name	itself	is	an	amalgamation	of	two	founders’	last	names:	Brian	Costin	and	Keith	Duckworth	(pictured	
above,	Duckworth	on	left,	Costin	on	right).	They	went	with	“Cosworth,"	and	I'm	guessing	"Duckstin”	wasn't	
considered	for	long!


They	only	built	375	DFV	engines.	They	could	be	purchased	for	around	£28,000	each,	the	modern	equivalent	of	just	
over	$100,000.	This	model	revolutionized	F1.	It	helped	Lotus	and	Tyrell,	as	well	as	their	top	drivers	Jim	Clark,	
Jackie	Stewart,	and	Mario	Andretti,	become	legends	of	the	sport.	Yet,	these	two	have	minuscule	Wikipedia	entries	
in	spite	of	being	two	of	the	most	influential	engine	builders	in	history.


Blooming	at	Lotus


The	story	of	Cosworth	began	at	Lotus.	After	spending	a	few	years	building	his	own	race	cars,	Colin	Chapman	
founded	the	company	in	1952	in	North	London.	When	the	company	was	first	getting	off	the	ground,	it	built	race	
cars	for	privateers,	as	well	as	kit	sports	cars,	which	were	a	way	to	skirt	a	costly	sales	tax.	Chapman	was	a	visionary	
whose	experience	as	an	aeronautical	engineer	revolutionized	race	car	design.
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In	1953,	Mike	Costin	joined	Lotus	at	age	24,	working	part-time	building	gearboxes,	but	his	responsibilities	quickly	
grew.	A	few	years	later	in	1955,	Duckworth	joined	Lotus	as	a	gearbox	engineer.	His	first	assignment	was	to	fix	an	
innovative	but	unreliable	sequential	transaxle.	His	solution	was	too	costly	for	Chapman’s	tastes,	so	the	two	had	a	
falling	out.	


In	1958,	Costin	and	Duckworth	formed	Cosworth	Engineering	and	Duckworth	went	to	work	full-time	there.	Costin	
was	bound	by	a	long-term	contract	at	Lotus	so	he	wasn’t	able	to	officially	move	to	his	own	company	until	1962.	
For	the	first	four	years,	Cosworth	was	his	side	hustle.


In	spite	of	this,	Cosworth	had	a	strong	relationship	with	Lotus	and	Chapman,	and	Lotus	was	their	largest	client.	
Duckworth	and	Costin’s	first	engine	was	the	Mk	II,	a	1L	4-cylinder	engine	that	used	a	Ford	Anglia	block	with	
cylinder	heads	of	their	own	design.	This	progressed	through	the	SCA	which	became	the	dominant	engine	in	
Formula	2	in	1964	and	1965.


They	used	this	general	formula,	hotting	up	engines	using	a	basic	production	block,	when	supplying	engines	to	
Lotus	through	the	mid-60s.	All	along,	they	were	learning	numerous	tricks	to	squeeze	more	and	more	bhp	and	
reliability,	by	optimizing	gear	drives,	
cylinder	heads,	cams,	camshafts,	and	
rods.	


The	Birth	of	the	DFV


Everything	changed	in	1965	when	the	
FIA	announced	that	a	new	formula	
utilizing	3.0L	engines	was	to	be	
introduced	in	1966.	F1	had	limited	the	
engine	capacity	to	1.5L	while	sports	
cars	were	using	large-capacity	engines	
which	started	to	overshadow	Formula	
One.


Lotus	had	been	using	Coventry	Climax	
engines	in	its	Formula	One	machines,	
but	Coventry	Climax	was	planning	to	
bow	out	of	F1.	Chapman	approached	
Costin	and	Duckworth	and	queried	
them	as	to	whether	or	not	they	could	
build	an	F2	engine	in	1966,	followed	
by	a	lightweight	3.0L	F1	engine	that	
could	produce	400	bhp	in	1967.	They	
agreed	to	do	it,	but	asked	Chapman	for	£100,000	upfront.


Chapman	approached	Ford	U.K.,	which	had	been	supporting	Lotus,	to	get	them	to	fund	it.	They	agreed	with	the	
stipulation	that	the	engine	would	be	badged	as	a	Ford.	The	deal	was	done.	The	F2	engine	was	the	FVA,	a	four-
valve	per	cylinder,	1.6L	engine	designed	for	a	new	spec	for	the	series.	This	little	engine	pumped	out	225	bhp	at	
9,000	rpm	and	was	the	powerplant	to	beat	from	its	introduction	in	1967	through	1971.


The	DFV	(“double	four	valve”)	essentially	took	two	FVA	engines	and	laid	them	in	a	90-degree	“V”	but	it	wasn’t	
that	simple.	The	FVA	was	built	on	an	existing	block,	so	Duckworth	--	for	the	first	time	in	his	career	--	did	a	full	
“clean	sheet”	design.	
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The	result	was	a	masterpiece,	but	it	was	not	yet	known	at	that	point.	The	32-valve	engine	used	a	flat-plane	crank	
and	had	an	11.1:1	compression	ratio,	gear-driven	camshafts,	and	Lucas	fuel	injection.


Importantly,	Duckworth	designed	the	engine	to	1)	be	a	stressed	member	of	the	chassis	to	which	the	transaxle	
would	be	mated,	and	2)	be	a	“plug	and	play”	unit	that	a	customer	could	buy	and	bolt	to	a	chassis	and	be	ready	to	
go.	


The	first	DFV	produced	405	bhp	at	9,000	rpm.	The	engine	that	was	the	soundtrack	of	the	70s	was	born.


Off	and	Running


The	“Ford-Cosworth”	DFV,	as	it	became	
known	in	spite	of	the	fact	that	Ford	did	little	
more	than	pay	the	bills,	wasted	no	time	in	
showing	its	prowess.	The	first	car	fitted	with	
it	was	the	Lotus	49,	which	appeared	in	the	
fourth	race	of	1967	at	Zandvoort.	Graham	Hill	
put	the	Lotus	49	on	pole	position,	but	ended	
up	as	a	DNF.	However,	the	young	Scot	Jimmy	
Clark	took	the	victory.	The	DFV	had	a	100	
percent	record!	Clark	took	three	more	
victories	that	year	but	missed	out	on	the	
championship.	

	

In	1968,	the	world	had	tipped	in	Cosworth’s	
direction.	The	engine	was	now	available	to	
anyone	who	wanted	to	purchase	one,	so	the	
DFV	not	only	powered	Team	Lotus,	but	
McLaren	and	Matra	too.	In	total,	the	Cosworth	V8	won	11	out	of	12	rounds	of	the	World	Championship	that	year,	
with	England’s	Graham	Hill	winning	his	second	title.	Jimmy	Clark,	Jackie	Stewart,	Jo	Siffert,	Bruce	McLaren,	and	
Denny	Hulme	also	stood	atop	the	podium.	


To	say	the	DFV	was	dominant	
would	be	an	understatement.	
From	the	late	60s	to	early	80s,	
it	won	65	percent	of	the	World	
Championship	races	and	took	
12	Driver’s	World	
Championships	in	15	years,	
with	10	Constructor’s	
Championships	in	the	same	
period.	The	engine	was	used	by	
the	majority	of	teams,	including	
Brabham,	Ligier	Lotus,	March,	
Matra,	McLaren,	Shadow,	Tyrell,	
Williams,	and	Wolf.	The	
innovative	approach	of	
Cosworth	to	let	anyone	use	it	
paid	off.

https://www.autocar.co.uk/car-reviews/lotus
https://www.autocar.co.uk/car-reviews/mclaren
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Long	Live	the	DFV


The	end	of	the	DFV’s	dominance	was	the	beginning	of	the	F1	Turbo	Era	in	1983.	It	soldiered	on	but	finally	ran	its	
last	F1	race	in	1985.	However,	the	DFV	and	its	variants	had	great	success	outside	of	Formula	One.


It	nabbed	two	Le	Mans	24	Hours	victories	in	1975	and	1980.	The	DFX,	a	turbocharged	variant	for	IndyCars,	took	
10	consecutive	victories	at	the	Indy	500	between	1978	and	1987,	and	nine	CART	titles	between	1979	and	1987.	
There	is	no	engine	that	even	comes	close	to	this	level	of	sustained	dominance	across	multiple	race	series.


Cosworth	continued	to	develop	F1	power	units	and	picked	up	the	occasional	victory,	including	winning	another	
Driver’s	World	Championship	with	Michael	Schumacher	in	a	Benetton	in	1994.	They	also	continued	to	be	active	
in	other	series,	including	IndyCar,	sports	cars,	and	even	road	cars	with	special	engines	manufactured	for	special	
edition	Fords	like	the	Sierra	Cosworth.


The	company	lives	on,	but	long	gone	is	the	fantastic	stretch	where	they	dominated	open-wheel	racing	for	15	
years.	Keith	Duckworth	died	in	2005,	but	Mike	Costin	is	93	years	old.	It’s	a	bit	unfortunate	that	their	names	are	
little	known,	subjugated	to	the	Ford	brand,	when	they	built	an	engine	that	dominated	in	a	way	we	will	likely	
never	see	again.
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THE	GREATEST	ENGINE	OF	THEM	ALL!	The	Story	of	the	Ford-Cosworth	DFV	(1967-1984)


https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=SWgoL8hEt9A	

https://www.motorsportmagazine.com/articles/racing-tech/cosworth-dfv-the-greatest-racing-engine-ever-made
https://www.autocar.co.uk/opinion/motorsport-news-f1/why-dfv-greatest-racing-engine-all-time
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=SWgoL8hEt9A&t=121s
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Cosworth
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Cosworth_DFV
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Mike_Costin
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Keith_Duckworth
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Lotus_Cars
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Colin_Chapman
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=SWgoL8hEt9A
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Dining	Out	in	a	Classic…

“Please	pass	the	Grey	Poupon”


By	Laurel	Gurnsey


Whenever	we	get	together	with	our	Morgans	we	seem	to	be	surrounded	by	food.	Lots	of	it…	many	times	
gourmet,	many	times	with	a	flourish,	sometimes	just	casual	and	cozy.	We	have	had	get-togethers	with	pie.	Get-
togethers	with	hamburgers,	get-togethers	with	wine	and	on	both	local	day	outings	and	overnighters.

	

But	when	Colin	and	I	headed	our	Lagonda	home	from	an	event	in	the	States,	we	thought	it	would	be	fun	to	do	the	
old	carhop	thing	and	stop	at	a	fast	food	restaurant	for	a	picture.	When	we	pulled	into	the	Burger	Master	in	Mount	
Vernon,	our	carhop	Leslie	graciously	posed	with	our	tray.	Flashes	of	memories	from	carhop	experiences	when	we	
were	young.	A	question…how	many	places	still	use	carhops?	And	when	did	this	practice	first	start?	As	another	
burst	of	nostalgia,	the	sound	system	was	playing	‘Dream	Lover’	by	Ricky	Nelson.

	

The	iconic	movie	‘American	Graffitti’	and	the	television	show	‘Happy	Day’s	gave	us	a	glimpse	of	young	teenagers	
hanging	out	at	fast	food	restaurants	with	a	burger,	fries	and	a	Coke	or	a	milkshake.	Waiters	(often	young	
themselves)	and	often	on	roller	skates,	brought	food	out	to	the	cars	on	trays	that	slid	into	the	front	seat	and	
hooked	onto	the	window	frame	on	both	sides	of	the	car.
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According	to	various	websites,	the	first	carhop	waiters/waitresses	were	used	in	1921	in	the	U.S.	(A&W	
Restaurants	took	advantage	of	the	blossoming	car	trade	in	1923	with	carhops	serving	quick	meals	and	root	beer	
floats	to	people	who	wanted	to	stay	in	their	cars.	One	of	Colin’s	first	jobs	was	as	an	A&W	carhop.)	Women	
replaced	men	carhops	during	WW2	and	after	the	war	restaurants	used	both.	Carhops	started	to	disappear	when	
drive-through	restaurants	became	popular	but	chains	like	the	‘White	Spot’	in	Vancouver	still	have	some	branches	
with	carhops.


Most	car	groups	love	to	dine	well.	We	have	had	a	broad	range	of	meals…from	Grey	Poupon	mustard	occasions	to	
French’s	mustard	occasions.	Did	you	know	that	Dijon	mustard	has	been	around	since	the	1800s?	Maurice	Grey	
had	a	Dijon	mustard	machine	in	1855	and	won	medals	and	a	Royal	Appointment.	He	joined	with	Auguste	Poupon,	
another	mustard	fellow,	and	they	started	making	Grey	Poupon	mustard	together	in	1866	in	Dijon,	France.	It	
appeared	in	the	U.S.	in	the	1970s/80s.	This	whole-grain	mustard	with	a	little	wine	can	appear	with	its	head	held	
high	at	Royal	dinners.	

	

How	about	French’s?	George	and	Francis	French	started	making	the	famous	yellow	mustard	in	Rochester,	New	
York	in	1904.	They	sold	their	company	to	J.	&	J.	Colman	of	the	UK	in	1926	but	their	mustard	retained	its	name.	It	
joins	other	condiments	on	the	shelf	of	grocery	stores	all	over	the	U.S.	and	Canada.	This	is	a	mustard	that	sits	
happily	on	carhop	trays.


Now,	all	of	this	brings	to	mind	the	proper	eating	etiquette	required	for	a	Grey	Poupon	dinner,	especially	if	you	are	
at	a	car	event	dinner	‘overseas’.	Belonging	to	the	Lagonda	Club	and	being	at	event	dinners	in	England,	Colin	and	I	
have	often	met	with	the	daunting	task	of	having	to	learn	the	etiquette	for	not	just	using	the	correct	cutlery	for	a	
‘fine	dining’		occasion	in	another	country,	but	knowing	how	to	fold	a	napkin	properly	and	how	to	corral	the	last	
three	peas	on	the	plate	or	how	to	cut	cheese	and	with	which	one	of	the	cheese	knives.
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It	is	a	matter	more	of	dealing	with	different	customs	than	with	being	a	polite	eater	but	I	thought	a	one-night	
etiquette	course	might	be	fun	and	instructive	and	Colin	was	a	good	sport	and	went	along	with	me.	We	found	
‘Elizabeth	Etiquette’,	run	by	a	former	British	nanny	and	had	a	fascinating	evening.	Elizabeth	does	etiquette	classes	
and	tea	parties	for	little	children	at	libraries,	group	sessions	for	adults	like	ourselves,	private	lessons	for	diplomats	
heading	overseas	and	business	people	needing	to	interact	with	important	clients.			https://
elizabethetiquette.com

	

She	began	by	asking	about	our	car	world	and	the	kinds	of	situations	we	are	faced	with	in	different	countries.	She	
taught	us	not	just	how	to	fold	that	napkin	(open	end	facing	you	on	your	lap)	and	how	to	use	the	bewildering	
assortment	of	cutlery,	but	how	to	do	the	Royal	Bob	(rather	than	the	seldom	used	curtsey)	if	we	meet	nobility,	
which	could	happen	at	a	car	event	overseas.	We	are	now	prepared	to	pass	the	Grey	Poupon	properly	if	called	for	
and	to	squirt	the	French’s	with	relish	(meant	to	be	a	pun.)		


(Laurel	Gurnsey	photos	-	Article	first	published	in	the	Bumper	Guardian	of	the	Classic	Car	Club	of	America)


https://elizabethetiquette.com/
https://elizabethetiquette.com/
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To	Purchase	this	Book	Click	on	the	Following	Link


https://www.morgan-motor.com/product/morgan-the-march-of-progress-by-charles-neal/	

https://www.morgan-motor.com/product/morgan-the-march-of-progress-by-charles-neal/
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Courtesy	of	Octane	Magazine
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info@morgancarsmidatlantic.com

www.morgancarsmidatlantic.com

501 Industrial Drive
Lewisberry, PA 17339

Contact Dennis or Lori Frick
717.932.6600
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Over 35 Years of Experience with European Classic Cars, 
   

And 10 Years of Experience with Morgan

MORGAN CARS MID-ATLANTIC

(Thanks	to	Roger	Mulloy)
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Morgan	Art	by	Valentin	Tanase


You	were	introduced	to	Valentin	Tanase	in	January	2020,	when	we	featured	Valentin	as	a	famous	person	with	
Morgans.	I	have	received	a	collection	of	Valentin’s	artwork	from	Jacques	Gallien,	Vice-Chairman	of	the	Morgan	
Owners	Group	Belgium	and	a	friend	of	Valentin.	We	will	highlight	some	of	his	work	in	each	of	our	editions	of	the	
Morgan	Link.	Thank	you	to	both	Jacques	and	Valentin	for	allowing	us	to	re-print	these	works.
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Morgan	Treasures	from	the	Jacques	Gallien	Collection


Jacques	Gallien	is	the	Vice-Chairman	of	the	Morgan	Owners	Group	Belgium	and	editor	of	their	Revue.	He	has	
graciously	shared	a	number	of	his	Morgan	photographs	and	artwork	for	our	use.
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From	the	Morgan	Oasis	Garage

By	Cuthbert	J.	Twillie,	Proprietor


Box	1010	-	North	51,	Terrace

Hoodsport,	WA	98548


(360)	877-5160


Spark	Plug	Holder

By	Cuthbert	J.	Twillie
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Restoring	Fenders	and	Running	Boards	-	Part	4

By	Steve	Blake


It	was	amazing	to	see	the	work	done	to	rebuild	the	rust	in	my	running	boards.	It	took	machining	a	part	for	the	
English	wheel	to	make	the	grooves	to	match	the	ones	on	the	boards.	Today	you	cannot	tell	where	new	metal	was	
inserted.		(Andrew	Smith	photos)
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Morgans	in	the	Movies

By	Steve	Blake


Piccadilly	Jim

Starring	Sam	Rockwell,	Frances	O’Connor,	Tom	Wilkinson,	Brenda	Blethyn


PG Wodehouse's novel gets a third feature film outing in this frivolous but scattershot period farce, adapted by 
Gosford Park screenwriter Julian Fellowes. A tale of class snobbery, one-upmanship and deceit, it stars Sam 
Rockwell as an infamous 1930s playboy who assumes a virtuous fake identity to impress his dream girl (Frances 
O'Connor). - Sloan Freer


This	romantic	comedy	was	directed	by	John	McKay	and	released	in	
2004.	It	is	maybe	not	a	brilliant,	Academy	Award	winning	movie	but	
it	is	funny!	A	2004	Aero	8	makes	a	few	appearances.	


Set	in	the	1930s,	an	American	with	a	scandalous	reputation	on	both	
sides	of	the	Atlantic	must	do	an	about-face	in	order	to	win	back	the	
woman	of	his	dreams.




The	Morgan	Link 42 September	2022

Malvern	Memories

Photos	of	Malvern	and	the	Morgan	Factory	from	Years	Gone	By


Morgan	Motor	Company	drone	photos
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Morgan	Fantasy	Photos

Photos	that	capture	the	art	of	the	Morgan.	Many	of	the	ones	we	show	are	from	the	Morgan	Motor	Company’s	

collection	of	Timeline	Photos.	Other’s	are	open-sourced	on	the	Internet	or	from	member’s	collection.
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(Dennis	Glavis	photo)
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“Looking	Back”


This	month	we	will	take	a	look	at	a	special	car	as	it	graced	the	lawns	at	Pebble	Beach	in	2009.		This	1952/1954	
Morgan	Drophead	Coupe	is	the	prototype	for	future	drophead	coupes.	51	were	made	before	production	ceased	in	
1956.	This	car	was	the	personal	car	of	HFS	Morgan	from	1952	to	1958.	In	1954	the	car	was	upgraded	at	the	factory	
receiving	the	now	iconic	waterfall	grill.	It	was	placed	on	show	at	the	London	Motor	Show	in	1954.	The	first	owner	
after	HFS	Morgan	was	Paul	Woudenberg.	


This	Morgan	was	purchased	by	Dennis	and	Pamela	Glavis	
who	had	it	restored	by	Pierre	Brun,	one	of	the	Baby	Doll	
team	mechanics.	The	Glavis’s	entered	the	car	in	the	2009	
Pebble	Beach	Concours	and	won	second	place	in	the	
Morgan	Centenary	class.	


Photos:


Left:		Dennis	and	Pamela	Glavis	with	the	1954	Morgan	Plus	4	
Drophead	coupe,	4-seater


Bottom	Left:	Pierre	Brun,	the	restorer


Bottom	Right:	Pamela	with	the	car’s	award
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(Photos	submitted	by	Dennis	Glavis)
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Dennis	tells	me	that	he	has	a	story	about	the	car	from	HFS’s	ownership	days.


HFS	Morgan	was	a	show	chicken	fancier	and	the	SNOBMOG	prototype	was	his	every	day	car	most	of	his	later	life,	
’52-58.	Thus,	the	rear	boot	lid	was	designed	as	hinged	at	the	bottom	and	folded	flat,	parallel	to	the	ground.	He	
could	stack	chicken	coops	on	the	open	rear	deck	lid	on	his	way	to	or	from	market	or	Stoke	Lacy,	his	residence.	As	
well	the	one	difference	I	noticed	that	the	board	under	the	boot	was	missing...this	was	apparently	done	purposely	
to	allow	the	chickens	to	poop	away,	their	foul	(or	fowl)	material	falling	freely	to	the	ground	below	rather	than	
accumulating	on	the	wooden	bottom	enclosure.	Thus,	the	nickname,	“The	Chicken	Coupe”………


And	we	have	another	Morgan	Plus	4,	4-seater	drophead	coupe	owned	by	John	Beskeen.	The	following	
correspondence	was	sent	to	Dennis	Glavis	who	kindly	shared	it	with	us.	John	and	Avril	Beskeen	entered	their	
1955	Morgan	Plus	4,	4-seater	Drophead	Coupe	in	the	Salon	Prive,	at	Blenheim	Palace,	Oxfordshire.


Well,	what	a	fantastic	and	toughly	delightful	event	run	on	the	same	lines	as	your	Pebble	Beach,		in	fact,	some	of	
the	judges	had	judged	at	Pebble	Beach.	It	was	very	much	a	champagne	event	for	the	four	days,	you’ll	know	what	I	
mean.


Well	how	did	the	Snobmog	
do?


All	I	can	say	is	that	the	
Morgan	stood	its	ground	
very	well	in	a	class	of	all	
Jaguar’s;	the	class	being	
called	“British	Sporting	
Legends”,		difficult	against	
E-type’s	and	XK’s	but,	saying	
that,	I	missed	out	on	a	class	
win	by	1/2	to	1	point.


Why	you	might	ask,	well,	
originality	in	the	engine	bay.

Not	the	fact	my	UK	car	was	
fitted	with	a	TR	engine.	No.

It	was	some	of	the	
ancillaries	that	I	had	fitted,	
not	thinking	at	that	time	of	
such	a	high	profile	concours.


What	was	I	picked	up	for.

Spin-on	oil	filter,	gas	flowed	
headers,	braided	petrol	hose	above	the	manifold’s	and	not	using	the	original	brake	master	cylinder.	So,	the	head	
judge,	Alun	Wyn,	knew	what	he	was	looking	at!


Can’t	argue	with	that.	The	body		colour	and	leather	plus	hood	line	wasn’t	an	issue.	Ow,	yes	,and	the	polished	
stainless	steel	exhaust	system,	should	have	sprayed	it.


Originality	was	the	theme	of	this	show	and	I	can’t	really	argue	with	that.

But	both	my	wife,	Avril,	and	I	really	enjoyed	the	week.		-	John	Beskeen,	South	Wales
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(Photos	submitted	by	John	Beskeen)
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Upcoming	PACMOG	Events


(Susan	Blake’s	photo	from	the	navigator’s	seat	on	the	Sunshine	Coast	Run)


We	may	have	another	breakfast	drive	in	October.

Watch	your	emails	for	news	of	the	next	drives
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Pre-Registration will soon be available on the OECC 
-VCB website 


Please register as soon as possible. 


On November 14, 1896, the British Motor Car Club celebrated legislation raising the legal speed 
limit from 4mph to 14mph with the Motor Car Tour to Brighton. Now known as the London to 

Brighton Veteran Car Run, the event continues to the present day and OECC’s Vancouver Coast 
Branch has been celebrating it since the hundredth anniversary in 1996.


PLEASE JOIN US FOR THE 27th RUNNING OF THE ANNUAL LONDON to BRIGHTON 
COMMEMORATIVE RUN


SUNDAY, NOVEMBER 6, 2022


Delta Heritage Air Park, 4103 104 St., Delta.


COST: $10.00/car Registration (Registration fees will be donated to a charitable organization – 
details to follow).


MEETING TIME: 09:30 am.


FIRST CAR OUT: 10:00 am. 


DESTINATION: Return to Start                              


ROUTE DIRECTIONS will be available online prior to the event 


Lunch will be at Adrian’s new restaurant at the Langley Airport


- CONTACT: Malcolm Tait (604 -224-0938) mbtait44@gmail.com


- Delta Air Park – directions: located at the foot of 104 St. Delta, adjacent to the dyke. Access 
from Hornby Drive. Google: Delta Heritage Air Park.


mailto:mbtait44@gmail.com
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1958	Morgan	Plus	4	Sold	Last	Month

By	Steve	Blake


This	1958	Morgan	Plus	4	is	finished	in	red	over	black	upholstery	and	
powered	by	a	1,991cc	inline-four	paired	with	a	four-speed	manual	
transmission.	Equipment	includes	knock-off	wire	wheels,	
chrome	bumpers,	a	bench	seat,	as	well	as	a	replacement	
convertible	top,	boot,	and	tonneau	cover.	The	car	was	
acquired	by	the	seller	in	2009,	and	work	since	September	
2020	included	replacing	the	steering	box	and	fuel	pump.	
This	Plus	4	is	now	offered	at	no	reserve	with	side	curtains,	
partial	service	records,	a	Morgan	Chassis	Record	certificate,	
assorted	spare	parts,	workshop	manuals,	and	a	Maine	
registration	in	the	seller’s	name.The	black	soft	top,	boot,	and	
tonneau	cover	were	reportedly	replaced	in	2008,	and	the	
seller	notes	that	the	soft	top	does	not	fully	close.	

Sold	on	Bring	a	Trailer

For	US$17,200
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Barn	Finds,	Auctions,	Interesting	Cars	For	Sale,	and	Other	News

This	section	will	report	sales,	auction	results,	barn	finds,	interesting	cars	offered	for	sale,	and	any	pertinent	
information	regarding	purchase	and	sales	of	Morgans.	If	you	know	of	any	sales	or	recent	barn	finds,	please	email	
morganlink@telus.net	so	they	can	be	included.

Recent	Sales	and	Auctions

This 1970 Morgan Plus 8 was bid to US$45,000 on 
BaT on August 29, 2022 but did not meet reserve.

This	1960	Morgan	Plus	4	was	bid	to	US$47,200	on	BaT	
on	August	30,	2022	but	did	not	meet	the	reserve.

This	1952	Morgan	Plus	4	DHC	sold	on	BaT	for	
US$39,000	on	September	9,	2022.

This	1971	Morgan	Plus	8	sold	on	BaT	for	US$45,500		
on	September	11,	2022.

This	1967	Morgan	Plus	4	sold	at	Bonham’s	Beaulieu	
Auction	for	the	equivalent	of	US$23,179	on	

September	10,	2022.
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This	2005	Morgan	Aero	8	sold	on	BaT	for	US$95,000	
on	September	16,	2022.

This	1973	Morgan	Plus	8	sold	for	US$36,000	on	
September	17,	2022.

This	1966	Morgan	Plus	4	was	bid	to	US$34,750	on	BaT	
but	did	not	meet	the	reserve	on	September	23,	2022.

This	1983	Morgan	4/4	sold	at	Silverstone	Auction	
for	the	equivalent	of	US$27,611	on	


August	27,	2022


This	1965	Morgan	Plus	4	Plus	was	bid	to	the	
equivalent	of	US$69322	at	Silverstone	Auctions	on	

August	27,	2022	but	did	not	sell.

This	1954	Morgan	Plus	4	Drophead	Coupe	sold	for	
US$25,000	at	Worldwide	Auctions	Auburn	sale	on	

September	1,	2022.



The	Morgan	Link 55 September	2022

This	1961	Morgan	4/4	sold	on	BaT	for	US$28,500	on	
September	25,	2022.

This	2016	Morgan	3-wheeler	sold	on	BaT	for	
US$67,000	on	September	22,	2022.

(Submitted	by	Gary	Bell)
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Member’s	Morgan	For	Sale


1978	Morgan	Plus	8			

European	spec.		38294	kilometres	(approximately	
23,800	miles)		All	original,	all	stock.		Original	paint	(sun	
beige	with	nut	brown	wings).		Factory	undercoating.	
No	accidents	or	fender	benders.	I	am	the	original	(and	
only)	owner.		Picked	up	at	Morgan	factory	June	1978	
after	3	years	on	waiting	list.		It’s	been	44		years	of	fun.


Asking	$62,500.	USD

Garry	250-741-6748				gwag@shaw.ca	


Do	you	have	one	of	these?


If	you	have	a	Morgan	hiding	under	a	pile	
of	boxes,	dust,	old	lawn	chairs,	etc.,	you	

might	want	to	consider	selling	it!


Place	an	ad	by	the	15th	of	the	month	to	
get	in	that	month’s	Morgan	Link.


Reach	an	audience	who	are	100%	
interested	in	Morgans.


Don’t	let	it	deteriorate	to	the	point	that	it	
is	worthless.	If	you	have	not	driven	it	in	

the	last	few	years,	pass	it	on!

mailto:gwag@shaw.ca
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Morgan	at	the	Malle	Mile	2022

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=lqGcCxYFODE	

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=lqGcCxYFODE
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PACMOG	Regalia

Contact	Brian	Nixon	for	any	regalia	requests		nixon.b@outlook.com	

Steve	Sillett

Delta	Location:


Unit	2,	6455	64th	Street

Delta,	BC		V4K	4E2


Vancouver	Island	Location:

9709	Youbou	Road

Youbou,	BC		V0R	3E1


604-530-1433							www.panelcraft.ca


mailto:nixon.b@outlook.com
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